Dear John and Susan Udelhofen,

I'm sorry that I got this letter to you so late, I have just been very busy. I wanted to thank you so much for awarding me the Katie Udelhofen-Clark Memorial Scholarship. Originally when I went into the award night I thought everyone that applied was just going to get some sort of generic scholarship so we all felt good about ourselves, but this, this was so much more. Your speech was wonderful and very heart touching. I had many people come up to me after the award ceremony saying how sweet your speech was and that it was the most memorable one given. When you said "while looking through the applications we saw Jenna's, and we knew she was the one", I felt so honored and proud. I am sure that Katie was a spectacular woman and that she did many great things throughout her life, even though it was cut short. I also wanted to thank you for taking a picture with me and making the certificate, that was very kind.

Yesterday I had new student registration at Platteville and signed up for all my classes, including a psychology class and criminal justice classes in hopes of someday being a forensic psychologist. I hope that I can someday make as much of an impact on this world as Katie did. Again I thank you for this award, and I hope I am making both of you and her proud.

Jenna Acker